
Deer Mountain Community Organization  

Minutes 

Saturday, March 17, 2012 

George opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m. He suggested that we introduce ourselves when speaking. 

Treasurer’s Report:  $30.76 collected;  $73.72 worth of materials had been donated-including copies, 

receipt books, etc. 

81 hours of work had been completed by various committees. 

Again, a donation can was passed around for the café and the use of the room 

Jayne Oslin presented information on membership 

  The group received a list of guidelines. The group voted in favor of annual dues of $25 that would be 

collected and tracked by the membership committee.  Members would be alerted as to when their annual 

dues were due. 

  Dues would cover supplies, postage and help in building up a fund to prepay for items that would 

become available [ie potatoes] 

  Being a 501c3 in the future would enable us to avoid retail taxes.  

  One vote per membership 

 Our next meeting would be held at the Y at the corner of Copper Gulch and Road Gulch. In the event of 

inclement weather, the meeting would be held the following Saturday. 

 

George explained the guidelines and the nonprofit Articles of Incorporation that would be sent to the 

state. The group voted in favor of these. Once that document is filed, the DMCO would be able to open a 

bank account. 

Brenda Quintana brought up the question about plans for a community center. We learned that the 

Building Committee is in search of a start up facility. 

 

Officers: The attending group voted for interim officers: 

George Dmyterko, chairman 

Sandi Specht Treasurer 

Patty Funk, Secretary 

 



Two purchasing opportunities for those attendees who wished to become members: grass fed Wholey 

Cow project and Mediterranean Olive Oil 

Becky Girdler discussed the various committees that needed participants. A sign up sheet was passed 

around. Becky also informed the group about the upcoming Community Flea Market in May. Handouts 

with the basic information were passed around, 

The next DMCO meeting will be Saturday, April 21
st
 at the “Y”. 

 

Respectfully submitted by ______________________________________ 

                                Patty Funk – Interim Secretary 

 

 


